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ASH TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION
                                                
MEETING MINUTES
    March 20, 2018
7:00 p.m.

The Ash Township Planning Commission meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Chairman Smith. 

Members present: Eric Smith, Bob Lowry, Jan Langton, Robin Carmack, Sid Stumpmier, 

Eric Blaz, and Don Kecskes 
Absent members: Jim Booth and Darrell Mossburg.    
Others present: Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, Adam Young – Township Planner, and 3 citizens.
Motion #488 Meeting Minutes Approval.

Motion by Stumpmier supported by Smith to approve the Ash Township Planning Commission Meeting Minutes of February 20, 2018, as presented.     Voice vote taken.       Motion carried.
Motion #489 Agenda Approval.

Motion by Kecskes supported by Lowry to approve the agenda as corrected. 

Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.
Old Business
None. 

New Business
A. A site plan review for Parcel #5801-013-017-30, 2.3 acres of vacant land on the east side of Telegraph Rd, south of Carleton Rockwood Rd, in Carleton, MI 48117, owned by Phil Lafountian who is seeking approval for an office building.   
Planner Young was asked to review the site plan for the commission by Chairman Smith. In his March 12, 2018 review letter, the planner used sound planning principles to review the site plan and shared his findings with the commission. The Planner noted 6 general areas that needed additional information or clarification.  They were a clear statement of use, omitted required site plan information, landscaping requirements, clarification of use on the balance of land, Twp Engineer review and any additional permits by outside agencies. The applicant was present and did his best to clarify many of the issues and seemed to understand the additional information being requested. Planner Young’s recommendation was to postpone action on the site plan giving the applicant time to revise. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #490 To Table. 
Motion by Stumpmier supported by Langton to table the site plan until the applicant submits a revised plan for consideration.    Roll call 8-Yes, 0-No.    Motion carried.  
B. Review of Commercial and Light Industrial Districts Uses.   

The commission pick up where the left off on this subject from last meeting. Planner Young had prepared a memo and matrix of current uses dated March 13, 2018, for the commission. The Chair and Planner Young led a lively discussion of the potential changes to the zoning text and the planner took notes of the additional changes and concerns brought forth by the commission members. It was the consensus of the commission that there is still plenty of work to do on this subject and gave the planner directions to continue refining the proposed text amendments. The commission will take the subject up again at their next meeting. No motions were offered.

With no other business in front of the commission and hearing no comments from the audience the following motion was offered:

Motion #491 Meeting Adjourn.  
Motion by Langton supported by Carmack to adjourn at 8:02 p.m.  

Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jim Vaslo, Township Manager 
